ALABAMA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

Bureau of Research and Development
1409 Coliseum Boulevard, Montgomery, Alabama 36130-3050
Phone: (334) 353-6940  FAX: (334) 353-6950
Internet: hitp://www.dot.state.al.us

Kay Ivey John R. Cooper
Govemor Transportation Director

January 29, 2024

Mark D. Bartlett, P.E.

Division Administrator

Federal Highway Administration
9500 Wynlakes Place
Montgomery, AL 36117-8515

Subject: Pooled Fund State Planning and Research (SP&R) Waiver Request for
Solicitation Number 1601, “Accelerated Performance Testing on the 2024 NCAT
Pavement Test Track with MnROAD Research Partnership”

Dear Mr. Bartlett;

In support of the current Transportation Pooled Fund Program’s pooled fund Solicitation No. 1601,
“Accelerated Performance Testing on the 2024 NCAT Pavement Test Track with MnROAD Research
Partnership”, the Alabama Department of Transportation (ALDOT) is requesting the waiver for the use of
100 percent SP&R funding, with the non-Federal funding match. ALDOT will serve as the lead agency
and agree to receive, obligate, expend, and manage contributions from participating agencies on this
proposed project.

Your approval to establish this pooled fund study at 100 percent SP&R funding, with the non-Federal
funding match, would be greatly appreciated. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at
(334) 353-6940 or via email at dixonk@dot.state.al.us.

Sincgrely,

1

Kidada C—Prixon, P.E.

State Research and Development Engineer & RAC Chair
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ces Ms. Tricia Sergeson, FHWA Mr. Edward N. Austin, P.E., ALDOT
Mr, Aaron Dawson, FHWA Mr. Clay McBrien, P.E., ALDOT
Ms. Kadian Hollenquest, FHWA Mr. Jimmy Carroll, ALDOT

Ms. Kristy Harris, FHWA File (#931-943P)




